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Statement by the Council of Europe at the third meeting of the Preparatory Committee (PrepCom-3) of the Tunis phase of the World Summit on the Information Society (WSIS), Geneva 19-30 September 2005. 

Statement delivered by Ms Karin JOHANSSON, Council of Europe, DG I – Legal Affairs, to Sub-committee A on 22 September.

“Mr Chair, thank you very much for allowing the Council of Europe to take the floor at this important event.

The Council of Europe welcomes the WGIG report and would like to congratulate the working group on its extensive work.

However, the Council of Europe would like to bring to the delegates attention that the statement in paragraph 17, that there is a lack of multilateral mechanisms and efficient tools to fight cybercrime, is incorrect. In 2001 the Council of Europe adopted the Convention on Cybercrime. This Convention is open for signature for both Council of Europe member States as well as other States around the world. The Convention entered into force on 1 July 2004 and has today 11 ratifications and 31 signatories. Among the signatories are several non-Council of Europe member States. The Council of Europe would thus like to urge the WSIS to call for global accession to the Council of Europe Convention on Cybercrime and ensure that we do not dublicate work that has already been carried out.

Thank you very much for your attention.”

